SHIRE OF YORK

1 JOAQUINA STREET, YORK WA 6302 TELEPHONE (08) 9641 2233 FACSIMILE (08) 9641 2202

All communications to be addressed to the Chief Executive Officer

OUR REF:

RH:nb OR.BOU.3

YOUR REF:

Mr R Hooper

ENQUIRIES:

22 July 2007



P.O. Box 22, York Western Australia, 6302

WAEC 24 AUG 2007

Office of the Electoral Distribution Commissioners Level 11 111 St Georges Terrace PERTH WA 6000

Dear Commissioners

ELECTORATE BOUNDARIES & NAMES

The Council at the Ordinary Council Meeting held on Monday 22nd August 2007 resolved as follows:

"That Council:

Requests the Office of the Electoral Distribution Commissioners to reconsider the naming of the Merredin Electoral District, to a name more clearly defining the electorate, such as Avon-Mortlock or Central Wheatbelt."

The Council noted that the naming of the new electorate – Merredin did not provide any sense of identify for the majority of Wheatbelt voters and residents and a more appropriate name may be of benefit.

Other names suggested to Council for consideration were:

- Wheatbelt
- Avon
- O'Connor

If further information is required please do not hesitate to contact me on 9641 2233.

Yours faithfully

RAY HOOPER

CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER